
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
  
   

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

  
 
 
Shipping Container     

Surprise!!  The day we had our Christmas party 
for the staff, we received word that the container that 
we had shipped back in September was going to 
arrive.  This was much sooner than expected . . . 
and a fun, early Christmas present.  

Dick and Suzi Stephens of the Malawi Project 
worked hard to find medical supplies for our Out-
Patient Clinic.  Thankfully they got them ready in a 
very short period of time.  

FAME, another organization based in 
Indianapolis, also donated supplies to us that were 
part of this shipment, some really useful supplies, 
from patient beds to medical gloves to . . . 

We were also able to put the recently purchased 
Coffee Roaster in this shipment.  We are really 
excited about this shipment because it helps 
prepare us for two projects: Coffee processing (for 
self-support income) and for the Out-Patient Clinic 
(to help our sick and injured neighbors).  

We are so thankful for the work of those who 
helped put this together for us and for the donations 
that were made.  It is going to be a major blessing. 

Ben Hayes 
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RETURN 
SERVICE 
REQUESTED 

   Our missionary team took a small retreat to the lake for a few 
days to close out the year.    It’s been a blessed year and plans are 
already made for a busy January 2019.     Ben 

http://www.missionmalawi.org/


Year-End Staff Awards by Symon Katete 
It has been a good tradition at year's end for the Mission staff to come 

together for a joyful time of celebration and honoring those who have 
worked well.  Good food and soft drinks were served with the exchanging 
of gifts. This was followed by speeches by Ben, Ryan, and Eric who 
reported on progress for the year.  

Then came time to present the gifts and awards to members of staff 
who have performed well during the year.  This is always a joyous time.  

It was an enjoyable time as 2018 came to an end - with Best Wishes to 
all of you as we begin 2019! 

   The following were honored in various categories:  
On the Mission side 

Most hard-working Tinkhani Phiri, Sustainable Projects Coord. 
Most punctual Symon Katete, Senior Advisor 
Most presentable Hellen Kabinda, Accountant 
Employee of the Year Hellen Kabinda, Acct (2 awards)  
 
 

At the Maternity Clinic 
Most hard-working Rosemary Bamusi, Patient Attendant 
Most presentable Ester Kalitera, Patient Attendant  
Most punctual Mrs. Bridget Malumbe, Nurse in Charge  
Nurse of the Year Ester Mwale 

 

Thyolo Camp Meeting 
Several from the Mission went to a three-day-camp-

meeting at Thyolo Church of Christ.  They had the official 
opening of the newly completed building and invited Brother 
Symon for the “Ribbon Cutting" event.  

The Elders held a singing outside before services, followed 
by the official ribbon cutting, a baptism, and lots of Gospel 
preaching.  It was a good day, with 541 people attending! 
Some came from nearby towns.  Blessings, Styford Blazio 
 
 

Out-Patient Building Nearing Completion 
It has been encouraging to the staff to see the Out-Patient 

Building progress on the medical side of the Mission.  We are 
excited to see how well this fits in with the existing structures.  
There are only a few minor touches to the interior of the building 
remaining as well as completing the toilet block that goes with 
this building.  We hope to see all these things completed very 
shortly.  

The next phase will be to get the rooms ready for use and 
for inspection. Once everything is set, we will have the Medical 
Council of Malawi approve us for operation and then be able to 
move forward.  

Namikango Mission leaders have always wanted our 
presence there to be a signal that we were there to help the 
people as well as share the Good News of salvation.  We do 
not intend to introduce people to Christ then walk away.  The 
Gospel of Christ is more than that; it is showing a man how to 
plant seed so he will have food for his family.  It is binding up a 
man's wounds so he will heal.  When we extend a helping 
hand, people are anxious to know more about this Christ who 

drives us. This Out-Patient facility work will open many doors 
for the Gospel message.  

We appreciate your prayers and encouragement for this 
ministry and the other projects happening.  There are many 
steps ahead . . . we are only beginning.  God is good!       Ben 
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Administrative Block    by Ben Hayes 
As part of our future plan to have a new Bible School on 

the Mission campus, we began 2018 by building a Bible 
Classroom. It has been completed!  We have begun 
construction of the next building in the Bible School plans – 
an Administrative Building.  God has blessed us!  

Due to the expansion and growth of our staff the last few 
years, we have had a major challenge in finding the office 
space to accommodate everyone.  We converted the old 
Mission House into an office and conference building. This is 
where my family and all our prior missionary families lived.  It 
has been a valuable step to convert this solid, but old, building 
for office use.  

Even so, we continue to feel the pressure of needing more 
space to get all our work done.  

The administration block will serve the purpose of providing 
the needed space for all our office staff.  Plus, this move will 
free up some of the existing buildings to be used in other ways 
such as a library and study hall for the students, and 
potentially serving as a daycare facility.  

We broke ground on the Admin Building in 2018 and things 
are moving along well.  We hope to have it finished by the 
end of March 2019.  

All of these projects are for the purpose of having a new 
Bible School on campus that will provide an English 
curriculum plus a Chichewa curriculum, which is something 
we have not offered before.  But we are not there yet.  Still to 
come in the plans are student dormitories, a kitchen, and 
dining area.  These are essential in order to start the school 
and accommodate students and their families on campus.  
We have made a lot of progress toward this goal already with 
the new class room and beginning of the Administration 
building . . . But we are not there yet.  Though we currently 
don’t have the funds to start the dorms and kitchen buildings, 
we are trusting that God will provide what is needed in good 
time so that we can continue with this exciting new phase in 
Namikango’s future.  We are eager to see God glorified 
through all our plans and we invite you to join us on this 
journey with your prayers and finances.  

 
 

  
 

We Need Your Help 
We ask each of you to consider being a part of 

this exciting time.  As we enter into a new level of 
outreach, we need your help. We need your 
support.  Be part of our support family and 
commit to $20 a month or whatever you can 
afford.  Your gift can make a difference.           SV 

 

Call to Prayer 
 

On Sunday, Jan. 27th, the Board of Directors led a 
special Day of Prayer on behalf of Namikango Mission.  

We ask for your continued prayers. 
 

Please save this and use it this as a reminder when you pray. 
 

• Pray for the team in Malawi 
• Pray for the Board of Directors 
• Pray for the 2019 Capital Campaign Fund Drive 
• Pray that every outreach effort will result in the 

salvation of souls 
 

 



 
 
 

Financial Report for December 2018 
Balance Dec 1st ........................ $895.30 
Dec Contributions ............+ $26,273.50 
Projects/Reserve Contributions ..+ $29,550 
Dec Expenses .................. – $23,536.11 
Mission Operating & Pension ..... $18,850 
Printing & Postage .......................... $947 
Operating Expenses ................... $3,500 
PayPal Online Fees  ................. $239.11 
Replenish Reserve Funds........ $29,550 

 

Operating Balance Dec 31st . $3,632.69 
 

 

Missionaries 
http://www.NamikangoMission.org 

Ben, Becca, Braylon, 
Brooklyn, & Britain Hayes 
BenBecHayes@hotmail.com 
http://hayesmalawi.wordpress.com 

Ryan, Justine, Amelie, 
Lily, & Rylee Hayes 

RyanHayes@cmfi.org 
 JustineHayes@cmfi.org 

http://ryandjustine.wordpress.com 

Eric Gephart 
EricGephart@cmfi.org 

Editor  
Sidney Vaughn 

sidneyv@swbell.net 
713-944-8484 

Mail Contributions to: 
Namikango Mission 

P. O. Box 21 
South Houston, TX 77587 

Churches Individual Contributors 
Ashlan Ave. CofC, Fresno, CA 
Canyon Hills CofC, Canyon, TX  
Carter Park CofC, OK City, OK 
Clinton CofC, Clinton, MO 
Eastside CofC, Petersburg, TX 
Evergreen CofC, Evergreen, TX 
The Branch, Farmers Branch, TX 
Arch L. Ferguson Foundation 
Hwy. 44 CofC, Robstown, TX 
Hillcrest CofC, Weatherford, TX 
Kimberling City CofC, Kimberling City, MO 
Memorial CofC, Houston, TX  
Mt Pleasant CofC, Bloomington, IN 
New Beginnings CofC, Houston, TX 
9th & Colorado CofC, Chickasha, OK 
Ninth St. CofC, Ballinger, TX 
North Side CofC, Robert Lee, TX 
Northwest CofC, Abilene, TX 
Pleasant St CofC, Springdale, AR  
Quaker Ave. CofC, Lubbock, TX 
Richland Springs CofC; Richland Spgs, TX 
Riverview CofC, Bakersfield, CA 
Rock Creek CofC, Silverton, TX 
S. Fulton St. CofC, Denver, CO 
Sepulveda CofC, Sepulveda, CA 
Sonora CofC, Sonora, CA 
South Houston Bible Institute, Houston, TX 
South Main CofC, Alex, OK 
Stanton CofC, Stanton, TX 
Stockton CofC, Stockton, MO 
Washington Ave. Christian Church, Amarillo, TX 
Welch CofC, Welch, TX 
White’s Ferry Rd CofC, W. Monroe, LA 
 

Individuals 
Abel Veterinary Services 
Alan & Mary Ahlgrimm 
Jim & Kathy Albright 
Kevin & Katie Alexander 
Sondra Allsbrooks 
Bill & Jenny Amonette 
Sammy & Laveta Amsler 

Nelda Aplin  
Mike & Penny Bain 
Frances Baker 
Benjamin Bayles 
James & Charlotte Bertram 
Mike & Ila Binkley 
Larry & Reba Branum 
Jerry & Norma Brown 
Stephen Buggie, Ph.D. 
Bryan & Lana Burson 
Dwayne & Janice Cockrum 
Neal & Mitsuye Conover 
Ed & Linda Cooper 
Cliff & Mary K. Crumpler 
Justin & Michelle Custer 
Ima Lee Daniels 
Albert & Vera Davis 
Gladys Ellis 
Gary & Jane Evans 
Elwood & Billie Everett 
Odell & LaVonne Farr 
Lynn & Jane Fisher 
Darrell Fleming 
Dan Futch 
Nicholas Gaultney 
Nick & Susan Gaultney 
Roye & Katy Gibson 
Ann Gilbreth 
Roger & Judy Gomez 
Mark & Lou Ann Gore 
Joy Graham 
Forrest Grant 
Sharon Hayes Griffith 
Dale & Sharon Haines 

Horace & Wenona Hamilton 
Larry Harding 
Ellen Hawley 
Kenneth & Debra Hawley 
Ben & Becca Hayes 
Kirk & Susan Hayes 
Truman & Mauriene Hayes 
Bailey Hogg 
Robin Hughes 
Linda Hunt 
Deborah Johansen 
Terry & Paula Johnson 
Bill & Cheryl Jones 
Curtis & Juliette Kessler 
Bro Eddy & Verlen Ketchersid 
Velma Knox 
Steve & Mary Krablin 
Lanier Foundation 
John & Dana Lawless 
Linda Lewis 
Gerald & Mrs. Johnie Mancill 
Debbie or Dennis McCain 
A. D. & Vynoma McKinnerney 
McClain's RV (Nate McClain) 
Pat McNew 
Charles & Kay Mickey 
Jacob & Nancy Miller 
Bob & Charlotte Mize 
Stan & Sue Monkress 
Sean & Lisa Monticello 
James Patterson 
Greer & Angie Pittman 
Larry & Valerie Poage 
Max & Juanita Pratt  

Gerardo Quiroga 
James & Joy Rettmann 
Frank & Beverly Riley 
Justin Robertson 
Buddy & Betty Ruby 
Scott Sawyer 
Gene & Melody Sheets 
B & Ruth Shelburne 
Curtis & Juana Shelburne 
Ian & Danetta Shelburne 
Shell Oil – Employee 
     Matching Funds Program 
Mary Ann Sperry 
Mike & Linda Stevens 
Mark & Ginger Thiesen 
Mrs. Cecil (O’Leta) Thomas 
Kathryn Thompson 
Mae Thompson 
Shirley Todsen 
Ronnie Vaughn  
Sidney & Anita Vaughn 
Rob & Laurel Warren 
Debbie Weaks 
Darleen J West 
Jimmy & Sue West 
Wayne & Joy Wheeler  
John & Joyce Whitley 
Forrest & Jo Whitlow 
Rob Wilkinson 
Doug & Mary Chris Wilks 
Lendal & Peggy Wilks 
Bob & Lynne Williams 
Jerry & Loretta Winters 
John & Jenny Yorsky 

Note: All gifts received will be used at the direction of the Board of Directors of Namikango Mission, Inc. 
 

In loving memory of 
Terry Vaughn 

with our love and prayers 
Abel Veterinary Services 
Alan & Mary Ahlgrimm 
Jim & Kathy Albright 
Sondra Allsbrooks 
Debbie Johansen 

Bro. Eddy & Verlen Ketchersid 
McClain's RV (Nate McClain) 

Rebecca Myers 
Max & Juanita Pratt 

South Houston Bible Institute 
Bryan & Leah Vaughn 
John & Jenny Yorsky 

In honor of 
Nelda Aplin 

from Linda & Ed Cooper 
and Wade & Christi Aplin 

 

In honor of 
Wade & Christi Aplin 

from Nelda Aplin 
 

In honor of 
Mr. & Mrs. Truman Hayes 

Merry Christmas!  Bailey Hogg 
 

 

This gift is in honor of 
Bob & Charlotte Mize  

from Darleen West 
 

In memory of 
Betty Joe Hicks 

(Ann Thiesen Barganier's sister) 
from Dr & Mrs Tony Hopper 

 

In memory of my loving wife 
Lorraine Patterson 

from James Patterson 
 

Thank you for all you do!  May God bless 
your work richly! 

Much love, Sharon Hayes Griffith 
 

We lived in Zomba, Malawi, near 
Namikango 1980-1989.  We visited 

Namikango in June 2014 
Stephen & Shauna Buggie 

 

Be sure to watch the amazing Mission video! 

https://vimeo.com/174889961 




